
CITY OF MOULTON 
COUNCIL MEETING 

APRIL 2, 2018 
@ 5:00 PM 

 
PRESENT: Mayor Roger Weatherwax 
 
Council Members:  Brent White 
        Jason White 
        Joyce Jeffreys  
        Denise Lovett 
        Cassandra Lee 
 
 
 
Mayor Weatherwax called to order the meeting and ask for a motion to dispense reading of the 
minutes for March 26, 2018 and approve them.  A motion to this affect was made by Jason White 
and seconded by Joyce Jeffreys, with all in favor.  
 
Tricia Bobo with the Liberty Learning Foundation was recognized by Mayor Weatherwax and made a 
presentation to the Council.  Ms. Bobo is part of this Foundation which goes into the school systems 
with a program to educate 2nd graders and in some areas 5th graders through different avenues to 
the importance of Civics.  After her short and informative presentation she ask that the Council 
consider making a donation to the Foundation to help with their endeavors.  Brent White posed the 
question to her if the school system was a sponsor and they are not because this is something that is 
done for them.  Other council members were in support of the idea of what they do but the 
question was also posed if it would be any reasons that could preclude the City from being able to 
sponsor such a project so the League will be contacted to get answers concerning that question and 
Council will take all matters into consideration.  
 
At the previous meeting Jerome Thompson had presented to the Council the need to appoint 
members to the Medical Clinic Board of Moulton and had made suggestions of Patsy Lang, Tim 
Littrell and Christy Graham for the Council to consider for those appointments.  Mayor Weatherwax 
ask that the Council consider those recommendations and if anyone had any discussion to let it be 
heard.  With no discussion on this matter a motion to appoint all three of these recommendations 
to the Board were made by Brent White and seconded by Jason White with all in favor for the 
appointees to the Medical Clinic Board of Moulton.  
 
Mayor Weatherwax ask that City Clerk, Deroma Pepper explain the options of the insurance 
changes.  Deroma Pepper had a breakdown of the two options for them to consider Option #1 was 
to stay with the Plan that the City currently has which would be increasing and Option #2 would be 
to change plans with a little change in deductibles and cost would go down.  Jason White ask if we 
could consider the plans and try to do whatever the City could to help the employees even though it 
might cost the City more.  Brent White agreed that if possible the City should help the employees 
with cost.  Council members will consider the plans and discuss further at the Work Session.  No 
vote was taken at this time.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
With no further business a motion to Adjourn was made by Denise Lovett and seconded by Jason 
White.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________                     ______________________________ 
Roger Weatherwax, Mayor   Deroma Pepper, City Clerk 
  
 
______________________________  ______________________________ 
Brent White, Council Member   Cassandra Lee, Council Member 
 
 
_______________________________  _______________________________ 
Jason White, Council Member   Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member   
 
 
_______________________________ 
Denise Lovett, Council Member  


